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DECEMBER 18. BOARD OF 
EDUCATION MEETING AT 7 P.M. 
AT DR. KEN GERAGHTY ADMINIS-
TRATIVE CENTER. 

DECEMBER 21. FIRST DAY OF 
WINTER. END OF QUARTER.

DECEMBER 24 - JANUARY 4. NO 
SCHOOL. WINTER BREAK.

DECEMBER 25. HAPPY HOLI-
DAYS!

JANUARY 1. HAPPY NEW YEAR!

JANUARY 7. TEACHER INSTITUTE 
DAY. NO SCHOOL.

JANUARY 8. SCHOOL RESUMES. 

JANUARY 9. TEAM DAY. EARLY 
DISMISSAL.

JANUARY 15. BOARD OF EDUCA-
TION MEETING AT 7 P.M. AT DR. 
KEN GERAGHTY ADMINISTRA-
TIVE CENTER. 

The Illinois State Board of 
Education (ISBE) released designa-
tions for every K-8 school in the state. The 

designations provide a public benchmark of each 
school’s progress toward the goal of preparing all 
students for success in college and career. North 
Palos SD 117 schools performed exceedingly well 
with Conrady, Glen Oaks and Oak Ridge receiving 
the designation of 
EXEMPLARY, which 
is the highest a 
school can receive. 
Dorn and Sorrick 
schools received 
the designation of 
COMMENDABLE, 
which is the second 
highest a school 
can receive. The 
exemplary designa-
tion means that 
Conrady, Glen Oaks and Oak Ridge schools per-
formed in the top 10 percent of all schools across 
the state and that there are no underperforming 
student groups at or below the “all students” groups 
in the lowest-performing 5 percent of all schools. 
The commendable designation means that Dorn and 
Sorrick schools had no underperforming student 
groups at or below the “all students” groups in the 
lowest-performing 5 percent of all schools in the 
state. Conrady Principal Andy Anderson cited the dis-
trict’s ASSETS program for providing students with 

the opportunities to maximize academic supports in 
a free after-school program that also offers transpor-
tation home. Mr. Anderson said data is a huge part 
of that. “Data is crucial to the development of the 
total student. It’s evident how important data is in 
Conrady being the highest-performing middle school 
in Illinois when compared with other schools of simi-
lar socioeconomic backgrounds, which is the biggest 

predictor of student 
achievement. Glen 
Oaks Principal Kristin 
Reingruber noted the 
dedicated profession-
als at the school and 
district office as key 
components to the 
success and growth 
of the students.” I 
can’t stress enough 
the importance of set-
ting goals, creating a 

Strategic Plan of Action and the use of data to make 
decisions. We use data to determine how to best 
differentiate instruction, plan Professional Develop-
ment/Training, measure staff/teacher effectiveness, 
determine how and where to allocate/use resources 
and how to improve our overall system. We also 
are fortunate to have the support of our incredibly 
passionate Board of Education that believes in high 
expectations and the importance of “Investing in Our 
Future, One Child at a Time.” 

BOARD OF EDUCATION

CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS

FALL/WINTER 2018 

From the Desk of the Superintendent
DR. JEANNIE STACHOWIAK

Kristin Reingruber (Top Left)
Glen Oaks Principal

What Inspires You: I am inspired by challenges. I welcome opportuni-
ties for growth and love “trying to figure things out.” Whether training 
for a race or trying to solve a problem, the feeling of being slightly 
uncomfortable is inspiring.  Best Part of Your Job: The best part of my 
job is being part of a supportive school comunity. As this is my first 
year at Glen Oaks,  everyone has been so incredibly welcoming to me.

Natalie Profita (Bottom Center) 
Sorrick Principal
Favorite Childhood Memory: My 
favorite childhood memory is travel-
ing with my family. We loved going 
on roadtrips in the summer, and I 
will never forget those experiences. 
Whether we were visiting family, 
visiting tourist destinations or just 
spending time outdoors in a new 
place, I always looked forward to 

those adventures. 

Adrienne Pavek (Top 
Row Second)
Conrady AP

Best Part of Your Job: The best part of my job is getting to see all the 
staff in my building every day. I am able to observe amazing learn-
ing opportunities for our students when I pop in to classrooms, learn 
from teachers during PLC’s and see all my staff interact with students 
and one another in the halls. 

 
 
 
 
 

Carla Braun (Top right) 
Glen Oaks AP 
What Inspires You: I am inspired by all the amazing people around 
me. I am inspired by my dad who is incredibly hardworking and a 
great role model; my mom who is the strongest and most loving per-
son I know; my sisters who are kind, intelligent and hilarious and my 
husband who is always striving to be the best version of himself. 

 

Shadia Salem (Top Row Third)
Director of English Learning

Favorite Childhood Memory: My favorite childhood memory is 
exploring the forest in my neighborhood. My brothers and I would 

get together with the neighbor-
hood kids, ready for discovery. 
Branches in hand, mud on our 
shoes and curiosity on our minds.  
That’s why I love adventure so 
much.

Sean Joyce (Bottom 
right)
Director of Technol-
ogy
 What Inspires You: Seeing the im-
pact that our teamwork as adults 

has on the success of our students is what inspires and motivates me 
to be the best that I can be. 

Kevin Buscemi (Bottom left) 
Oak Ridge AP
Best Part of Your Job: The best part of my job is being a member of a 
great team that will do whatever it takes to make sure kids succeed. 
Favorite Childhood Memory: My favorite childhood memory is going to 
my grandma’s house for breakfast every morning before school.

Spotlight on Staff
NEW POSITIONS
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All the work that gets done within the walls of our five schools 
and district office would not be possible without the constant 
support we get from our Board of Education. Education is not 
just a line item on the Board’s agenda - it is the MAIN item. We 
also are fortunate to have a community that remains so incred-
ibly supportive of our district and the work we do to make sure 
all of our students are learning at high levels. Thank you! 

THANK YOU SCHOOL BOARD AND 
DISTRICT 117 COMMUNITY

Physical Education Teachers Lead by Example 
Physical education teachers Mr. Carson and Mr. Boam don’t just talk the talk they walk 
the walk. In some cases, they run. Literally. Mr. Carson, who teaches at Sorrick and Oak 
Ridge schools, and Mr. Boam, who teaches at Dorn and Glen Oaks schools, motivate 
their students through a variety of lessons that focus on exercise and nutrition. But the 
two also practice what they preach. Mr. Carson and Mr. Boam are regulars at the an-
nual “Howl Through the Hills” 5K Walk/Run each October outside the Hickory Hills City 
Hall. Mr. Carson placed third this year in his age bracket. The two teachers are great 
motivators to their young charges, many of whom turn out each year to participate in 
the annual running event. A number of students have taken up running as a serious 
hobby and have turned their lives around in terms of becoming more physically fit. Par-
ents are thrilled with their children’s transformations and continue to encourage them. 
Thank you Mr. Carson and Mr. Boam for being such great role models to your students. 
.

National Bullying Prevention Week

Oak Ridge School selected the theme “It Starts with Hello” to kick off National Bully-
ing Prevention Month in October. Students focused on the inclusion of others, which 
began with a smile and a friendly greeting. During social studies class, students par-
ticipated in activities that dealt with social isolation, its impact, and what they can do 
to include others. There was also Spirit Week where students and staff participated 
in various activities. They wore shirts and name tags to encourage a “hello,” wore 
crazy socks to be in “someone else’s shoes” and played human bingo where each 
class wore a different color to “put isolation to bed.” As a culmination of the week, 
students and staff linked arms in the hallways of Oak Ridge to symbolize the con-
nected Mustang family. Oak Ridge Mustangs hope to continue this theme throughout 
the entire school year.

CONNECT 
WITH US

@NORTHPALOSSD117

Spotlight on Education
                       

PRIDE IN OUR SCHOOLS 

Conrady Junior High School 
Hundreds of Conrady students turned out in force - and in costume - for 
the school’s annual Fall Bash celebration. Students danced to the music of 
a DJ, enjoyed snacks and refreshments, played basketball in the back gym 
and mostly hung out with friends.

 In another event, students found some time for after-school fun with their 
friends in the school’s cafeteria as they watched an animated movie. Pizza 
and other refreshments were available with proceeds going to various 
Conrady programs. 

Glen Oaks School
Glen Oaks’ reading specialists hosted their annual Family Read Night that 
began with a “Teachers’ Reading Theater” where students listened to their 
very own Panther Professors perform a Reader’s Theater from the Monarch 
Book “Creepy Pair of Underwear.” This year’s performers were Mrs. Pusko, 
Mrs. Hogan, Mrs. Lavelle, Ms. Kennelly and Mr. Creagan.  Students and 
their families visited five different stations throughout the school that were 
designed around the current Monarch and Bluestem Illinois-nominated 
books. More than 100 families attended the event that included a raffle to 
win a book basket. Proceeds were donated to the Chicago Hopes for Kids 

Charity. 

Dorn School
Like all teachers in the district, Dorn teachers love their jobs and they work 
hard to make sure all their students learn at high levels. But like their col-
leagues, many of the Dorn teachers have outside hobbies and interests. For 
two of those teachers, that hobby or interest is running - as in marathons. 
Teachers Whitney Slepikas and Amirah Salah both recently completed the 
gruelling 26.2-mile Chicago Marathon. After months of training and prepar-
ing for the event, the two ladies crossed the finish line pumping their fists in 
jubilation. 

Oak Ridge School 
Oak Ridge students in third, fourth and fifth grades placed second in the 
Math League Competition of Chicago Hope Academy where they competed 
in both school and grade-level competitions. Philip Elizondo won first place 
in the fifth-grade competition and Filip Cybulski placed sixth. In second 
grade, Natalia Dybowski placed second and Mariam Toumah placed fourth.

Sorrick School
Sorrick School has been using Guided Math for the last two years and stu-
dents have been getting the most out of their math block during that time. 
Each class separates the students into groups where they work indepen-
dently, play games with partners, and get to practice with technology. While 
students are engaged in these activities, teachers are able to pull small 
groups together to give each student the attention they need. 

Oak Ridge School 
The fourth- and fifth-grade students in the Oak Ridge Running Club laced 
up their running shoes for the annual “Howl Through the Hills 5K” walk/
run through the hilly streets of Hickory Hills. Students enjoyed the cama-
raderie they shared with each other participating in the event. The Oak 
Ridge Running Club has become an extremely popular activity each year 
as the number of students participating continues to grow. Thanks Mrs. 
Droba and Mr. Bob! 

Glen Oaks School
The Glen Oaks Student Council sponsored “Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF” 
to raise money to save and improve children’s lives around the world. 
For the last five years, Glen Oaks’ students donated to UNICEF, which 
is the United Nations International Children’s Emergency Fund and was 
created in 1946 to provide food and healthcare to children in countries 
devastated by World War II.) This year, students collected $1,704.54. 
Trick-or-Treat UNICEF is the longest-running youth engagement campaign 
in America and has raised nearly $177 million to help UNICEF. Trick-or-
Treat UNICEF has evolved into a monthlong celebration of power of Kids 
Helping Kids. “We are always looking for ways to help,” said Mrs. Kelly 
Vittorio, Glen Oaks’ Student Council Moderator. ”Trick-or-Treat UNICEF is 
an easy way for our kids to help those who are less fortunate than we are 
all around the world.”

Dorn School
Dorn students learned to make good, healthy choices that will last a 
lifetime during Red Ribbon Week. Pajama Day, part of Red Ribbon Week,  
stressed the importance of good sleep habits. Being active was also dis-
cussed on Exercise Clothes Day. Thanks to the Dorn PTA for donating the 
healthy red apples.

Conrady Junior High 
Conrady’s Math Team won first- and second-place honors at a competi-
tion at St. Laurence High School in Burbank.  Eighth-grader Hala Kanaan 
won first place in the individual competition. Hala’s first-place teammates 
included: Alyssa Araiza, Adam Bugaj and Christian Ramos. Second-place 
team members included: Andrea Ariana, Daniela Martova, Mohammad 
Hassan and Mustafa Akel. Congratulations to all the students who par-
ticpated. 

Sorrick School 
Sorrick first graders reaped the “fruits” and vegetables of their labor 
this fall as they harvested what they planted as kindergarteners before 
school let out for the summer. Students returned this fall a year older and 
harvested the crops they planted in the school’s courtyard. Among the 
items planted included dwarf pumpkins, cherry tomatoes and cucum-
bers. School custodian Ms. Fleming watered and tended to the garden. 
Ms. Damn and Ms. Pappas worked with the students to both plant and 
pick the vegetables. Students toured the courtyard prior to picking their 
vegetables and saw how the vegetables had grown since the students 
planted them a few months earlier. Once they were picked and cleaned, 
the cucumbers and tomatoes were given to the students as a healthy 
snack. 

PRE-K EVENT 
Pre-K families came out to the Little Red Schoolhouse to enjoy a morning 
scavenger hunt inside the buildings and outside in the woods. Families 
searched for various kinds of plants and animals while learning more 
about the various things offered at the Little Red Schoolhouse. During the 
beautiful, crisp fall day, families made the most of the outdoor play areas. 
This was a great, new experience for many of our families.
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